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BEFORE THE PUBLIC SERVICE COMMISSION 
OF THE STATE OF MISSOURI 

 
 

In the Matter of an Investigation into the 
Eligibility of Expenses Recovered 
Through the Infrastructure System 
Replacement Surcharge 

) 
) 
) 
) 
 

 
Case No. GO-2017-0081 

 
 

   
MOTION FOR EXTENSION OF TIME TO FILE REPLY 

 
 

COMES NOW the Office of the Public Counsel (“OPC”) and for its Motion for 

Extension of Time to File Reply, states: 

1. On March 20, 2017, OPC filed a motion asking the Commission to 

continue this investigative docket to allow OPC additional time to investigate issues 

related to the Infrastructure System Replacement Surcharge for gas companies. 

2. On March 24, 2017, Laclede Gas Company filed its response opposing 

OPC’s request.   

3. The undersigned counsel for OPC was out of the office between March 23 

and March 31, 2017.  Due to counsel’s absence and involvement with other pressing 

matters before the Commission and the Court of Appeals, OPC requests an additional ten 

(10) days to file a reply to Laclede’s response opposing OPC’s request.   

4. Counsel for Laclede Gas Company advised that Laclede does not object to 

this extension request. 

 WHEREFORE, the Office of the Public Counsel respectfully moves the 

Commission to extend the reply date to April 13, 2017. 
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Respectfully submitted, 
 

      OFFICE OF THE PUBLIC COUNSEL 
        
         
      By:  /s/ Marc D. Poston   
             Marc D. Poston    (#45722) 
             Chief Deputy Counsel 
             P. O. Box 2230 
             Jefferson City MO  65102 
             (573) 751-5558 
             (573) 751-5562 FAX 
             marc.poston@ded.mo.gov 

 
 
 

CERTIFICATE OF SERVICE 
 
I hereby certify that copies of the foregoing have been mailed, emailed or hand-delivered 
to all counsel of record this 3rd day of April 2017. 
 
 
        /s/ Marc Poston 
             


